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April 2, 2020 
 

Water System Alert - Update 
 
Well #5; all three test results came back positive again today, but the result was “total” vs 
“E.coli” which means we’re making progress towards negative results.  Because these samples 
are related to a pump test, there’s no limit to the number of times we can submit samples,  we 
just have to continue to flush the well until all contaminants are flushed out and we get back 
negative test results. 
 
Well #1; one of the three test results came back positive today, this is the first set of samples 
for this well since the pump test was completed.  We will follow the same procedure as above 
for Well #1 and are hopeful for negative results from the next samples. 
 
We should have results back for both wells on Saturday. 
 
Please note, neither one of these wells are servicing any customers and will NOT service 
customers until all results come back negative so there is no need to boil water or be concerned 
about the water you’re drinking. 
 
The good news is, Well #4 has been providing water to the entire community via Ranch Station 
and pushing up to North and Bob White.  Aside from a short water outage due to the need to 
replace a valve, pressure has been holding well. 
 
It remains important that everyone continues to do their part and not use any more water 
than necessary abiding by the Stage 4 restrictions. 
 
We need to recognize that our water operators, Brent Crocker and Jeff Walker, have been 
working extremely hard coordinating the pump tests, flushing the wells, gathering and 
delivering samples for testing along with all their normal daily duties so if you see them when 
you’re out and about in the cove, please be sure to thank them because they are really doing an 
amazing job and don’t always get the recognition they deserve!! 
 
You can expect another update by EOD Saturday. 
 

Shelly Ludwig 
President 
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